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March 4, 2019

Chair Evans, Members of the Committee:

My name is Claire Hall. I live in Newport and am currently in my fourth term as a
Lincoln County Commissioner. I am our board liaison to our county Veterans Service
office and a member of both the Oregon Association of Counties Veterans Committee
and the National Association of Counties Veterans and Military Committee. I am writing
on behalf of our Lincoln County Board to offer our unqualified support for House Bill
2195.

Dedication a portion of the State Capitol Park to the men and women who served in the
Vietnam War is altogether fitting and proper, to borrow an appropriate phrase from
Abraham Lincoln. We can never do enough to say thank you and to make sure that future
generations recognize and honor the service and sacrifices of these brave Oregonians. Our
board is pleased to join other county commissions around the state in support of HB
2195.

Sincerely,
(e M

Claire Hall




